June 23, 2011


Larry Mickel
Joint Base Lewis-McChord
Bldg 02012 Liggett Ave, MS 17 Box 339500
Joint Base Lewis-McChord, WA  98433-9500


Re:	Joint Base Lewis McChord
TR-111034

[bookmark: a9]Dear Mr. Mickel:

On June 9, 2011, Joint Base Lewis McChord filed with the commission in Docket TR-111034 a petition to construct or reconstruct a highway-rail grade crossing at East Gate Road DOT Crossing No. 396703.

On June 22, 2011, the commission received from Joint Base Lewis McChord a letter requesting withdrawal of this petition.  The commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition filing without prejudice to the company's right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,



David W. Danner
[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive Secretary
